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To: Residents and Staff 
From: Nadia N. Geigler, CEO 
Date: Wednesday, April 28, 2021 
Re: COVID-19 Prevention and Protection 
 

COVID Count 
 

ACTIVE cases  RECOVERED cases 

Residents Staff  Residents Staff 

0 1  25 46+7 

                 ”+7” refers to a non-staff provider 
 
This morning we learned of a member of staff who tested positive.  It’s worth noting that this is our 
first positive case in over two months which should not be lost in the subsequent changes that will 
go into place as a result of this one positive case.  More details will come out soon about how this 
will impact us in the short term. 
 
For now, we are asking all staff to report to the 6th floor conference today until 5 pm and tomorrow 
morning beginning at 10 am for a COVID test.  This is required testing for all staff.  We will also be 
testing all residents of The Harbors as well. 
 
More will come about what to expect from here on out.  For now, those who live and work under 
this roof will see some small changes, such as doors between IL and Harbors closed again.  There 
are signs asking that the doors remain closed for now.  For staff, instructions and information you 
will find helpful will be shared through Connecteams.  If you do not have Connecteams set up, 
please consider joining in on the discussion! 
 
 
 
cc: Megan Callahan, HealthPro Dr. Eric Mizuno, Medical Director 
 Tricia Mullin, SASI Pamela Winkler, Rainbow Hospice 


